Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, October 11, 2023, 4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m., EDT.
PLACE: New Port Richey Recreation & Aquatic Center, 6630 Van Buren St., New Port Richey, FL 34653.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of this public meeting is to obtain public comments on the draft domestic wastewater/National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (DW-NPDES) permit for the city of New Port Richey. The continued operation of the city’s domestic wastewater treatment plant requires renewal of the DW-NPDES permit. The city of New Port Richey applied for renewal on May 24, 2022. This project is located at 4730 Main St., New Port Richey, FL 34652, and will consist of the continued operation of an existing 7.5 million gallons per day (MGD) domestic wastewater treatment plant that recycles its treated effluent through a reclaimed water facility. The draft permit prohibits any untreated discharges and authorizes only wet-weather treated discharges that occur only when the influent flow is above 8.4 MGD. The draft NPDES Permit (File No. FL0127434-012-DW1P/NR) was issued on September 8, 2022. The corresponding Notice of Draft Permit was published in the Tampa Bay Times on October 12, 2022. 
During the public comment period provided in Rule 62-620.550, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), any interested person may submit written or oral comments on this draft permit. All comments shall be considered in making the final decision and shall be answered as provided in Rule 62-620.555, F.A.C.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Erica Peck, DEP Southwest District Office, Florida Department of Environmental Protection at Erica.Peck@FloridaDEP.gov.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 10 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Stacie Taylor at (850)245-2072 or Stacie.L.Taylor@FloridaDEP.gov at least ten (10) days before the meeting. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Erica Peck, DEP Southwest District Office, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 13501 N. Telecom Parkway, Suite 101, Temple Terrace, FL 33637; calling (813)470-5906; or emailing Erica.Peck@FloridaDEP.gov.
